Biogaian Meeting Notes

January 28, 2020
Present:  Anita (facilitator), Patricia (Scribe), Mary, Sylvan, Brent, Helen, Brian, Matt, Joey, Lisa, MistyDawn
Check-in:  What is on the top of your heart relative to Biogaians in 2020
· Recovering the keyhole

· Fruit trees – after the pruning

· Internship programming
· Tomatoes – sabbatical – writing about generative teaching – permaculture 

· Permaculture curriculum & teaching

· Permaculture Woodinville 

· Our land care a healing response to global warming

· Dance again with the land and take ownership

Plant Amnesty (Mary)

· Evaluation – Brian attended their evaluation and they appreciated the site.  Several comments from the participants about summer pruning. 
· Summer workshop - open to doing the summer workshop here but not sure we could come up with the $500 cash.  Should we negotiate for this if they are interested?  There is nothing in the budget for this. Helen – waiting to see if the information we received results in a renewed capacity/interest in working on the trees.  Could the people who took the course teach others?  Could it happen through Piglets? If there was a “let” request for help, there might be several people who would show up, but the Piglets would probably not make it a priority.  The workshop results far exceed the work that actually got done here – relationships, potential connections to teachers and other teaching opportunities.  Joey – would like to take ownership of some trees and working with them over time. Lisa and Patricia are going to find a time to work on Unit 2 grapes – could be extended to a larger teaching group.   
· Continuing the connection has value and it seems they see value here.  Maybe we could put something forward that we could offer and see what their response is.  

· Mary unsure if she is willing to be the liaison.  Training for training sake is not enough. 

· We have lots of trees – even if you are intimidated by them then go for it.  Even if you just keep the blackberries off the trees that would be helpful.  

· If we adopt trees can we have signs so that we aren’t working at cross purposes.  

Permaculture Woodinville (Patricia)

Permablitz – possible one on hugleculture – and how to build one and how to fix one. 
Garden Steward Report (Anita) 

· Seed inventory – need quite a few seeds this year – Anita, Patricia are going to the seed swap on 2/8 – Mary and Joey interested
· Intern recruitment – Anita going to the job fair at Edmonds

· Intern housing Not a lot coming available for the shoulder times – April 15 to end of May and September to middle of October.  Leaning into the universities for local interns. 
· Intern curriculum – Matt and Anita working on the curriculum – solidifying the week by week curriculum connected to what is happening in the garden. Leaning into how we can become a bridge for people who want to live into a more generative job or intentional communities. Practical stuff like orientation packets, etc. Building bridges between the interns and the community.  
· University connections – meeting with Sam Wershow at Everett Community College interested in bringing some classes out to teach a “biology for everyone” class.  
Mushroom Project (Sylvan) 

· Put up lattice, prepping the area.  Now need some help to move some logs and schedule a couple of days to do inoculations.  Sylvan is leaving February 16th, this needs to happen before she leaves.  She will send out a couple of dates for the inoculations.  Need to find and file the finalized proposal. Still need to purchase the watering timer.  

Forest Stewardship 

· UW group update – met last week,

· 
Forest subcommittee update – Brian, Anita, Douglas R, Hayra.  They are working on solidifying the work party dates. Also working on getting other groups to participate in the work parties.

· Other things we need to get clarity on from the community perspective? Need the edgest of the septic field clearly marked. 
· Thinking about how to do amendments with a fungal based application.  For instance in the area where the root rot is spreading. 

· There is a Douglas fir that is leaning towards the houses on the north side of the property – might need to get the arborists to evaluate it.  Could perhaps be paid for by insurance. Also we need to think about having the arborists take out some of the diseased trees.  

· The Forest Subcommittee needs to rack which trees that need to be removed this year. 

· Easement at the top of the hill.  Should we think about leasing that space to plant some plants that would mitigate the affect of the edge there.  Approximate cost is $200.  

· Discuss diverting the water from the storm water storage to water the forest. 
Owl boxes 
· One was hung on the east edge of the forest.  Box number two is going to be mounted in the meadow – need to buy a post and sink it in cement.  

· boiled linseed is a toxic substance and both boxes have already been painted with the boiled linseed.  
· Brent will talk to Douglas R about not using it in the future. 

Meadow Conversation 

· Let’s organize a subcommittee to do some design work on the meadow – really the area between Lost Lake Road and the houses.  Joey, Patricia, Sylvan.  Matt did a design on the meadow and would be willing to share that work.
Announcements 

· Getting ready to cut down the almond and cherry in the west orchard. 

· Maybe we should name all of the trees, it would make it easier to take a relationship to it. 
· On the 8th Sustainable North Seattle is doing their skill share. 

Evaluation

What went well 

So many jokes and laughs and Matt agreed to do everything. Lisa here!  Got through a long agenda and addressed things on it. Real sense of purpose and enjoy being here. Good facilitation. Thank you Laura for organizing the agenda. Not talking over each other too much. 

What could go better
We could start at 7.  Fix the calendar. 

Next Meeting – February 25th 

Should we try to have two meetings a month?  Maybe a subcommittee meeting and a full committee meeting? 
Facilitator – Patricia

Scribe – Helen (Lisa backup) 
Parking Lot

Roses (Laura – next meeting) 


Laura and Mary going to a rose pruning class at Plant Amnesty next month.  

· P
Improvements?  More sweetie smiles by MD. Keep numbers to about 8.  

